

From: Kelly Damphousse [mailto:chancellor@astate.edu]

Sent: Tuesday, September 05, 2017 6:04 PM

To: Shane Broadway < sbroadway@asusystem.edu>

Subject: A Message from the Chancellor



Dear Students, Faculty and Staff,

Today's news about President Trump's decision to end the Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA) policy is not a surprise to the leadership of Arkansas State University. In the days leading up to the announcement, we have reached out to our A-State DACA students to reassure them that that we include them in the concept that Every Red Wolf Counts.

As I meet with them, I am saddened to see how this policy shift dramatically affects the lives of these students. In the days and weeks to come, we will continue to work with our DACA students to ensure that they have all of the information that they need to plan accordingly.

Like **all** of our students, my first priority for DACA students is that they feel safe, that they are heard, and that their studies are not disrupted by external concerns. I remain committed to supporting all of our students, including our DACA students, to the extent that federal and state laws permit. I have asked Dr. Thilla Sivakumaran, the Executive Director of Global Initiatives, to serve as our lead contact for any A-State students who have questions about how the policy change affects their status.

Sincerely,

Kelly Damphousse

Chancellor

Office of the Chancellor

P.O. Box 600

State University, AR 72467

Chancellor@AState.edu

Follow me:

F

Arkansas State educates leaders, enhances intellectual growth, and enriches lives.

Arkansas State University, P.O. Box 2220, State University, AR 72467

 $\underline{SafeUnsubscribe^{\scriptscriptstyle\mathsf{TM}}}\ sbroadway@asusystem.edu$ Forward email | About our service provider Sent by <a href="mailto:chancellor@astate.edu">chancellor@astate.edu</a>